Minutes

Sacramento Suburban Water District

Regulatory Compliance Committee
Monday, April 5, 2021

Location:
Video and Audio Conference Only at 1-669-900-6833, or Zoom at Meeting Id #849 5207 5281

Call to Order - Videoconference/Audioconference Meeting
Chair Wichert called the meeting to order at 4:31 p-m.

Roll Call

Directors Present: Robert Wichert.

Directors Absent; Dave Jones.

Staff Present; General Manager Dan York, Matt Underwood, Dana Dean, David
Armand, and Amy Bullock.

Public Present: William Eubanks, Kelye McKinney, Veva Weamer, Jim Mulligan, and
Craig Locke.

Announcements

None.

Public Comment
None.

Items for Discussion and/or Action

1. Monitoring of Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances

Matt Underwood (Mr. Underwood) presented the staff report and introduced Veva
Weamer (Ms. Weamer) with West Yost Associates Inc. Ms. Weamer presented the
PowerPoint presentation and provided a high level introduction to Perfluoroalkyl and
Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS), and answered clarifying questions.

Chair Wichert inquired if staff could investigate if there have been any lawsuits in
California regarding these substances.

General Manager Dan York (GM York) expressed staff would look into Chair Wichert’s
question.

David Armand (Mr. Armand) continued with presenting the staff report and answered
clarifying questions.
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Chair Wichert inquired if there was any grant funding available for clean-up of the
contamination.

GM York expressed that funding for clean-up results from litigation, not grant funding.

Chair Wichert requested to provide the full presentation to the full Board with further
information regarding the additional sampling that will be done, such as when it will be
completed and when the results will be available. He additionally inquired when the
monitoring results would be received.

Mr. Armand expressed that the sampling would not be completed until the end of June,
and noted that there were still a significant number of wells that had not yet been
monitored, and are not yet in monitoring orders.

Chair Wichert expressed that he was interested in staff pursuing any additional funding
available.

William Eubanks (Mr. Eubanks) asked some clarifying questions and inquired what was
needed to present to the full Board on the Item.

GM York expressed that this item was brought to the committee as an information item

only at this point and time as PFAS has the potential to affect the District’s groundwater
supplies in the future.

Adjournment
Chair Wichert adjourned the meeting at 4:49 p.m.

Dan York
General Manager/Secretary
Sacramento Suburban Water District

2021-2



